
UNITED STATES ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY 
WASHINGTON, D.C.  20460 

OFFICE OF CHEMICAL SAFETY 
AND POLLUTION PREVENTION 

April 1 , 2016 

Matthew R. Schneider, Esq  
Authorized Representative 
EMD Performance Materials Corporation 
c/o Garvey Schubert Barer Law 
1000 Potomac Street, N.W.,  Floor
Washington, DC 20007 

Subject: Labeling Notification per Pesticide Registration Notice (PRN) 98-10 – Adding new net 
content size: .16 FL.OZ (5ml) Adding optional label claims: “Made by Americans for 
the Outdoor American Worker ” “Lineman’s Glove Test Compliant ” “ASTM F 2621 ”
and “ASTM D 120 ”
Product Name: Bug Repell IR3535 10% Lotion 
EPA Registration Number: 70759-2 
Application Date: February 10, 2016 
OPP Decision Number: 514140 

Dear Mr. Schneider: 

The U.S. Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) is in receipt of your application for notification under 
Pesticide Registration Notice (PRN) 98-10 for the above referenced product. The Biopesticides and 
Pollution Prevention Division (BPPD) has conducted a review of this request for its applicability under 
PRN 98-10 and finds that the action requested falls within the scope of PRN 98-10.

The labeling submitted with this application has been stamped “Notification” and will be placed in our 
records. You must submit one (1) copy of the final printed labeling with the modifications.   

Should you wish to add/retain a reference to your company’s website on your label, then please be 
aware that the website becomes labeling under the Federal Insecticide, Fungicide, and Rodenticide Act 
(FIFRA) and is subject to review by the EPA. If the website is false or misleading, the product will be 
considered to be misbranded and sale or distribution of the product is unlawful under FIFRA section 
12(a)(1)(E). 40 CFR § 156.10(a)(5) lists examples of statements the EPA may consider false or 
misleading. In addition, regardless of whether a website is referenced on your product’s label, claims 
made on the website may not substantially differ from those claims approved through the registration 
process. Therefore, should the EPA find or if it is brought to our attention that a website contains false 
or misleading statements or claims substantially differing from the EPA-approved registration, the 
website will be referred to the EPA’s Office of Enforcement and Compliance Assurance. 
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If you have any questions, please contact Menyon Adams of my team by phone at (703) 347-8496 or via 
email at adams.menyon@epa.gov. 

Sincerely, 

Andrew Bryceland, Team Leader 
Biochemical Pesticides Branch 
Biopesticides and Pollution 
Prevention Division (7511P) 
Office of Pesticide Programs 
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